Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

4/3/2013 Minutes

 

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 83rd meeting April 3, 2013. Commission Chair Dwight Jelle called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m. 

 

Present were Dwight Jelle, Bryce Black, Donna Gates,  Don Gisch, Tina Bee, Michael Krajniak, Michael Albert Town Consultant Dan Fedderly and Maureen Manore.
Also present was Tanya Bruder.

 

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Bryce Black made a motion to accept the minutes from the Comprehensive Plan Committee meetings dated November 27, 2012, December 18, 2012, January 15, 2013 and February 7, 2013.   Maureen Manore  seconded and the motion carried.  Don Gisch made a motion to accept the minutes from the March 11, 2013 Plan Commission meeting and Donna Gates seconded. The vote was unanimous to approve.

 

2. Citizens’ Concerns

Donna Gates relayed Shirley Porrazzo’s concern about the way the County trims trees, saying that it mangles them.
Michael Krajniak reported that the sand mine trucks were hauling during the first day of the road ban.

3. Report on Other Meetings Attended
Bryce Black met with Bernie Larson and discussed the hauling during road restrictions.  Bryce was told that it was a miscommunication.  The sand mine had been expecting the restrictions to be put in place the following week.  The County Highway Commissioner went to the mine the morning the restrictions were placed and informed them.  The hauling stopped when they received the information. 

Bryce Black examined the log reports for the dates that several citizens complained of trucks running loaded before 7:00 a.m.  The data he examined did not show anyone checking out before 7:00 a.m.

4. Work on Zoning Ordinance 
The Plan Commission discussed a few of the zoning issues with Dan Fedderly.  How to determine lot sizes was discussed first.  Some of the ideas presented were to lower the lot sizes of the Ag/Res District to 10 acres or even 2.5 acres.  Dan said that 2.5 acres was too big for developers to be interested in and would cut back on administration.  He said that his county uses a Mining Overlay District that requires a re-zone for new activity and is tied to the activity and the person requesting it.  Once the activity ceases the land reverts to the original use.  The Town Zoning proposed “Conditional Use” would serve the same purpose.  If the Town went with larger acreage any pre-existing smaller acres in Ag/Res would be grandfathered in.
Another topic of discussion was mobile homes.  The Commission asked how to determine if mobile homes should be on slabs or not.  Dan said that in his area they deferred to the manufacturer’s specifications.  The mobile home owner signed a permit stating they would follow the specifications.  In the case of homes being made from unconventional pre-existing items, such as semi-trailers or box cars, he suggested that they be made to pass the Uniform Dwelling Code.
A few more regulatory tools Dan suggested were a Driveway Ordinance and a Subdivision Ordinance.

How to map the districts was discussed.  Once the districts are determined, the less numerous districts could be drawn in first, such as Rural Residential, and the remaining area would automatically become the last district to be mapped, such as Ag/Res.
5. Upcoming meetings/Future Agenda Items
The next regular Plan Commission meeting will be on April 29th, 2013, at 6:00 p.m..  Agenda items for the next meeting will cover: Minutes from the Previous Meeting; Citizens Concerns; Report on Meetings Attended; Licensing Ordinance: Zoning Ordinance.

6. Adjournment

Bryce Black moved to adjourn the meeting.  Tina Bee seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 p.m.

 Maureen Manore, Recording Secretary

